
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
The Holy Trinity Parish Prayer Campaign for Church Vocations is open to all parishioners.  To sign-up, contact the parish 
office.  This week, the crucifix will be with Frances Nemec.  Next week, it will be with Pinto & Lucille Nemec. 

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC 
CHURCH OF CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
 

Parish Office:  512-863-3020       Rectory:  512-863-0401 
 

Administrative Assistant:  Jennifer Klepac  (254-760-4436) 
 

Parish Office Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 
 

Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Wednesdays at 3:00 p.m. 
 

Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com      Website: holytrinityofcornhill.org 
 

DRE/Bkkpng/Ministry:  Lucille D’Elia  512-746-4317; htcdre@yahoo.com  
 

PAC Rentals:  Carrie Vieira:  979-318-0731  or  htcpac@outlook.com  
 

Cemetery Committee Chair:  Johnny Martinka:  512-966-4301 
 

Cemetery Maintenance Contact:  Ken Loudermilk:  512-869-7351 
 

Music Ministry / Choir:  Ronnie Simek:  512-630-5074 
 

Finance Council President:  Tommy Sladecek:  512-746-5881 
 

Pastoral Council President:  Pete Zenner:  512-863-4038 
 

Weekend Masses:  Saturday at 5:00 p.m. and Sunday at 8:30 a.m.  
 

Reconciliation:  Sat: 4:15–4:45 pm; Sun: 7:45–8:15 am; Wed: 5:45-6:15 pm 

 
 

 

Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
 

January 18, A.D. 2015 
 
 

                                     Mass Schedule & Intentions for the Week 
 
 

Saturday Jan 17 5:00 PM                †August & Louise Batla 

Sunday Jan 18 8:30 AM                Pro Populo 

Tuesday Jan 20 6:00 PM                †Dennis Martinka 

Wednesday Jan 21 6:30 PM                †Emil Sherek 

Thursday Jan 22 7:00 AM                †Isadore Kaderka 

Friday Jan 23 7:00 AM                †John Nemec 

Saturday (a.m.) Jan 24 7:30 AM                †George Nesrsta 

Saturday Jan 24 5:00 PM                †Benny Kubacak 

Sunday Jan 25 8:30 AM                Pro Populo 
 

      

Mass Ministry Reminders 
 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 21, 6:30 PM: 
Altar Servers:  Travis Clawson, Caleb Stefek, John Danek 
Lector:  Kelsey Marquis 
EM’s of HC:  James Nemec 
Gift Bearers:  2nd Grade Class 
 
SATURDAY, JANUARY 24, 5:00 PM: 
Altar Servers:  John & Maria Bruce, Jakob Voigt 
Lector:  Janine Nemec 
EM’s of HC:  Richard & Jerrie Witte, Fred Mullenbach 
Gift Bearers:  Johnny & Bernice Hernandez 
 
SUNDAY, JANUARY 25, 8:30 AM: 
Altar Servers:  Jamie Danek, Jarrod Hodgson, William Fonville 
Lector:  Pete Zenner 
EM’s of HC:  Jerry David, Ray Nemec, Lucille Nemec 
Gift Bearers:  Tommy & Cindy Sladecek 
 
EMofHC to Shut-ins:  January 25:  Jerry David 
 

 

      Collections 
 

 

January 11 – Baptism of the Lord: 
      

    $3,592.25 

 

 

 

Most Holy Trinity 

 

This Week At A Glance 
 

Wednesday, January 21:   --CCE Classes from 6:15 – 8:00 p.m. 
 

Thursday, January 22:       --Finance Council meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Sunday, January 25:       --Confraternity of Christian Mothers meeting 
            immediately following 8:30 a.m. Mass 
 

 

Altar Flowers 
 

Altar Flowers, in memory or honor of loved ones, may be requested 
by returning an “Altar Flower Envelope”, which are located 

by the bulletins or on our website. 

 

In Memoriam 
 

The parish family extends sympathies and prayers toward the family of Willie Kubala (former parishioner), who was buried last Saturday.  We also 
offer sympathies and prayers to the family of James (Jim) Porfirio (brother-in-law to Emil Danek), who passed away on Wednesday and will be 
buried here on Monday.  Eternal rest, grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them.  May they rest in peace. 
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2014 Contribution/Donation Reports:  These reports will be sent out only to those who request them (for your tax, or other, 
purposes). If you have requested a report in the past, one will be automatically sent to you again this year.  If you have 
never requested/received one, please contact the parish office as soon as possible to put your name on the list.  
 
Annual Children’s Clothing Swap.  Don’t forget to bring in your children's/grandchildren’s outgrown clothing to the RE Bldg 
and exchange them for the correct size.  The Clothing Swap will continue throughout the month of January and you can come 
in any time – and time again – to look for your needed size as other clothes come in.  The RE Bldg is open during office hours 
and on Wednesday evenings during CCE classes. 
  
CCE:  Class on Wednesday, January 21, from 6:15 – 8:00 p.m.  Mass in the church at 6:30 p.m. followed by class in the RE 
Bldg.  Parents:  please don’t forget to turn in sacrament certificates for your child(ren)’s files if you haven’t already done so!! 
 
The Finance Council will meet this Thursday, January 22, at 7:00 p.m. in the RE Bldg.  Parishioners are invited to attend this 
meeting. 
 
The Confraternity of Christian Mothers will meet next Sunday, January 25, in the RE Bldg, immediately following the 8:30 
a.m. Mass.  Reminder:  Members unite as a group to lead the Rosary before Mass and attend Mass together by sitting in the 
front pews.  Annual dues ($5) for 2015 can be given to any officer or mailed to the treasurer, Louise Straka (address in parish 
directory). 
 
Elite Medical Imaging (EMI) will be here again this year to offer a variety of preventative health screenings at a reduced cost.  
Please see the attached flyer for more information.  An EMI representative will join us on the weekend of January 31/February 
1, and will be available for appointment sign-ups and to answer questions.  The screening day is set for Saturday, February 7. 
 
We will have our annual Czech Mass, in honor of the patron saints of the Slavic people, Sts. Cyril and Methodius, on Friday, 
February 13, at 6:30 p.m.  We will then join in the PAC Bldg for a meal.  Join us in celebrating this beautiful Mass in the spirit of 
our parish ancestry.  The collection taken at Mass and the good-will proceeds from the meal will benefit the Czech Seminarian 
Fund.     *** We need kolaches for the Czech Mass meal.  If you can make some, please contact Dorothy Klepac (512-746-
2902) or Barbara Danek (512-746-2015).  
 
If you would like to donate items for the silent auction that will be held during the March 22 RE Fundraiser, please 
contact Lucille D'Elia at 512-318-5149 or email her at htcdre@yahoo.com.  You may also bring them to the parish office. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 We have now returned to the season of Ordinary Time, in which we focus upon the not so ordinary life and ministry 
of Jesus.  In today’s Gospel, Jesus is called the “Lamb of God” by John the Baptizer.  I am sure this term would have 
caught the ears of all those around him and would have sparked their curiosity as to who this man named Jesus really is.  
They all knew what happened to the lambs that were brought to the Temple for sacrifice.  So this statement of John is a 
foreshadowing of what will happen to Jesus. 

When two of John’s disciples heard him say this, they quickly leave him and begin to follow Jesus and Jesus invites 
them to come and stay with him.  Also, in today’s Gospel, we hear that one of these two disciples is Andrew, the brother of 
Simon Peter.  Andrew goes and gets his brother and brings him to Jesus.  Jesus looks at him and says, “You are Simon the 
son of John; you will be called Cephas”.  And as the Gospel tells us, “Cephas”, “Kephas” in Aramaic, which means “rock” 
and is translated as Peter, which also means “rock”.  Simon’s life would never be the same again.   
 In the first reading, we hear of how Samuel is called by God to be His servant.  His life would also be changed 
forever.  Both Simon Peter and Samuel would be faithful servants of God.  They would say and do what God asked of them, 
even though it would bring them much pain and suffering. 

All of us are called to be servants of God, disciples of Jesus Christ.  We are called to have faith and trust in God.  
Like Samuel and Simon Peter, we will not be perfect.  We will fail at times.  But, in faith, we brush things off and continue on 
our journey as God’s disciples, always filled with hope and knowing that God is with us.  
 May all of you have a most blessed week.        Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 
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Ultrasound 
Screenings  
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EIGHT (8) ULTRASOUND SCREENINGS  

These screenings are not typically performed at 

annual physician checkups, nor will insurance 

companies pay for them, unless you already have 

symptoms.   

Elite Medical Imaging will offer these IMPORTANT 

ultrasound screenings for $179 (full preventative 

package/8 screenings) or $49 for individual 

screenings! 

A representative from Elite Medical Imaging will be here 

on Saturday, January 31, and Sunday, February 1, at each Mass, to pre-register interested participants 

and to answer any questions you may have. 

Pre-registration is required and appointments are available mornings & evenings. 

Please call 1-855-303-0667 to schedule your appointment today! 

www.emi.us.com 

Please Consider these Preventative Screenings if YOU: 

 Are Diabetic 
 Smoke 
 Have High Blood Pressure 
 Have High Cholesterol 
 Are Overweight 
 Eat an Unbalanced Diet 
 Are Physically Inactive 
 Have a Family History of Stroke/Heart Disease/Aneurysm 

 

Convenient Preventative Ultrasound Screenings! 

EARLY DETECTION IS KEY to Preventative Healthcare 

Elite Medical Imaging will be at: 
 

Holy Trinity Catholic Church 
 

Saturday, February 7, 2015 
 

 

 


